Town of Woodstock
Selectmen’s Meeting
Tuesday, July 14, 2020
Using ZOOM

Selectmen: Gil Rand, Charyl Reardon, Scott Rice

Staff: Judy Welch, Mike Welch

Publie: Ken Chapman, David Beaudin, Roberta Vigneault, Bill Waterhouse, Patrick Griffin, Melissa Sabourn,
Kelsee Beaudin, Barbara Avery, Brian Norton, Tracy Shamberger

Scott called the meeting to order at 5:10 p.m.
Minutes of the June 30, 2020 Meeting:

Charyl motioned to accept the minutes of the June 30, 2020 Selectmen’s Meeting and sign them at the office.
Scott seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Ken Chapman/Elections:

Ken discussed the social distance requirements, issued by the Secretary of State’s Office, for the upcoming
elections. Ken reviewed the supplies that would be issued by them and the expectations set for the town and
election officials.

Ken advised the Board that we will be spending more money than budgeted because the Town Hall will have to
be reconfigured and additional staff will be needed in order to meet these requirements,

Email/James McLaughlin/Wilson’s Garage:

The Board received a complaint from James McLaughlin pertaining to Wilson’s Garage. Cheryl noted that she
has already reached out to the tenants to inform them of this complaint and questioned what we could do to
work together to get this property cleaned up a bit. Cheryl said the tenants were receptive and will work on it.

Scott suggested drafting a letter to the tenants and owner.

Anonymous Letter/Mirror Lake Beach:

The Board received and discussed an anonymous letter of concern about the issues at Mirror Lake. The Board
is trying to come up with a resolution and noted that they have been working with legal counsel for the Town
and the property owner to determine what authority the Town has over Mirror Lake.

Application/Cascade Park/Woehl & Dawson:

The Board reviewed an application from Joshua Woehl and Brittany Dawson to use Cascade Park on September
16, 2020 for a wedding ceremony. The required fee and insurance coverage have been received. Gil motioned
to approve the application. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Old Business:

- Parks:
The Board discussed the many emails and letters of concern and frustration pertaining to the local
parks and beaches. Several different alternatives were discussed. The Board would like to try
posting a “warning to the guests” sign and increase police presence to see if that makes a
difference before shutting the parks completely down.

Fourth of July Celebration:
Discussion was held pertaining to fireworks. Scott will work with the Town of Lincoln to narrow
down a date and establish a location.




Summer Concert Series:
The Summer Concert Series will begin on July 25,

Public Participation:

The public was able to participate remotely over Zoom by going to www.zoom.us, using the Zoom App on a
cellphone, or on a landline calling 1-646-558-8656 Password: 635048 and entering Meeting ID: 986 3756
4030 Password: 635048. If the public were unable to access the meeting, they were asked to call 603-348-
8752 for assistance.

Tracy Shamberger addressed her concerns surrounding the parks.

Patrick Griffin gave input in regards to regulating the parks and Mirror Lake. Patrick questioned when the
Selectmen’s Meetings would reopen to the public.

Charyl motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 6:09 p,m. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was
affirmative.
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